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HIGHTERS HEATH COMMUNITY SCHOOL

YEAR 3 Newsletter
Spring Term
2023 - 2024


Class information





P.E days:  Our PE days are Tuesdays and Thursdays. Please 





P.E kit: all children should change into t-shirt and shorts / jogging bottoms and trainers or pumps. All jewellery must be removed before the lesson commences and long hair should be tied back.





Library Day:  Friday





The children will not be allowed to borrow a new book unless they return the one previously loaned.





Reading books: are to be brought into school every day. Due to the high cost of books, if a reading or library book is lost or damaged then it will have to be paid for.





Homework: Reading and phonics is a priority and children are encouraged to read their reading books every day. 





All money sent should be paid in Arbor.





In the interests of the children’s safety, jewellery is not to be worn at any time.































































































Our topics this term.


Our theme this half term is “Ancient Egypt”. You have received the knowledge organiser for this which will give you an in depth look into what our learning will be this term. Please enquire at the office for a further copy if needed. 


In Art, we will be exploring tomb paintings and having a go at creating some of our own. 


In D&T, we will be investigating tools used to extract water such as the Shaduf.  























Welcome back!





Class Teacher – Miss Akhtar


Teaching Assistant – Mrs Sharif





Welcome back to an exciting Spring Term.


Already we are straight into a very busy term and Year 3 have plenty of wonderful work to look forward to! 








How can you help at home?


Make sure that your child is practising spellings whenever you can at home.  


Going to the library.


Reading with your child daily and, most importantly, talking about what has been read, checking your child’s understanding.


Practising pre-cursive handwriting at home, practise makes perfect!


Some good websites will encourage your child to find things out and improve their ICT skills, eg. 


� HYPERLINK "http://www.topmarks.co.uk" �www.topmarks.co.uk� (A range of engaging maths games)


TTRS – children have their own logins 








Maths:


This term, we will be learning about multiplication and division. We will be looking at how different calculations are related, reasoning about multiplication and division and learning how to multiply and divide two digit numbers. We will then move on to learning about length and perimeter in measurement as well as mass and capacity. Towards the end of the term, we will be exploring fractions. 





English:


This term, will be linking our learning in English to our theme about the Egyptians and will be building up to writing a diary entry about discovering a tomb. Along the way, we will be learning about many different skills such as learning how to use apostrophes to show possession, using expanded noun phrases and using different prepositional phrases. Handwriting is a big focus for us so we will be working hard on this. 





Science:


In science this term, we will explore rocks. We will be looking at the different types of rocks and will classify them based on their properties. We will investigate different predictions by conducting experiments too. I wonder how much we will learn about the different types of rocks and how they are formed?





RE / PD:


This term in RE we will be learning about the different events, faiths, celebrations around the world, and how they look forward to the future. We will begin by learning about Christianity and then delve into other beliefs and religions. We will begin to explore fairness and treating each other equally and without prejudice. In PD we will be learning about Living in the Wider World.




















Trips and Visits.





Thursday 22nd February – Athlete Visit








